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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!


 We are looking forward to an exciting year at MCDC!  Thanks to high parent involvement and parent feedback, we are able to make improvements each year!  We are currently working on the parent survey.  This year we hope to have a shorter, online version.  Please help us by filling out the survey.

New tuition rates start Monday January 2nd.

Infants 
$222

Creepers 
$214

Toddlers 
$207

Explorers 
$203

Pre C 

$197

Pre A & B 
$196

Tuition is due each Monday for the current week.  Tuition is not considered late until the close of business on Tuesday.  The late fee for tuition is $5.00 per day.  You may pay tuition with a check or cash.  

End of the year statements will be sent out the first week in January.  If you have any questions about your account, please contact Kelli Wright.
From the Director…!


What better way to start out the New Year than with a baby shower!!  We love us some new babies around here!  We invite you to join us on Thursday January 5th from 12:30pm-2:30pm in the MCDC library to celebrate the upcoming birth of Alyson B’s daughter.  Alyson is registered at Amazon.

We welcome The Randolph School to MCDC on Tuesday January 10th.  Stop by my office between the hours of 7:15am-8:15am.  Enjoy some coffee and learn more about their exceptional school!  Cecilia and I have both had the privilege of attending several trainings at Randolph and touring their facility.


Have a great month!!
Kelli Wright, Director

Marshall Child Development Center

(256) 544-8607

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
Upcoming Events:

January 2nd=
Center Closed
January 5th=
Baby Shower for Alyson B.

January 10th=
Coffee with Randolph 7:15am

January 10th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

January 13th=
Board Meeting

January 16th=
Center Closed

January 26th=
Class Pictures with Spoiled Rotten Photography

January 27th=
Board Meeting

Coming Up in February:
Staff Meeting on the 9th
Board Meetings on the 10th & 24th
Center Closed on the 20th
Hello from Infant A
A Happy New year to all of our MCDC parents. Mrs. Donna and Ms. Lisa want to give a special thank you for all the pictures, presents, and goodies during the holidays. Thank you for making our Infant room holidays special. 
To begin to develop the ability to recognize patterns and relationships, young children first need many opportunities to explore and manipulate objects and notice differences. 

A young infant might…

· Focus on color or texture of your clothing

· Waver her arms in anticipation when you arrive with her bottle

· Stroke a rough carpet; feel smooth floor tile

A mobile infant might…

· Open his mouth when you lift a spoon toward his face

· Play with nesting cups, trying different sizes until she finds one that fits in another

· Place several small blocks in a line, scatter them around the floor, and then collect and line them up again
Have a great month!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Greetings from Infant B’s Beautiful Babies. 
Talking and playing is the major way infants learn. While it is valuable for children to learn to play independently, they also learn from spending time interacting with adults and other infants. Adults use a special form of speech called “parentese” with young infants. They talk slowly and exaggerate the sounds. As the infant begins to make sounds, the adult repeats. Adults should vary their voices when they talk with infants and, as a result, children will learn high and low pitch. Describing infants’ actions and choices builds language skills for later words. 
Have a great month!

The Jammin’ Babies (Creeper A)
Hello from the Jammers,

What have we here?

We’ve just slipped into 

Another New Year.

Dancing lessons are what 

We usually do, 

But most of our little

Jammers are new. 

Adjusting is really complicated

When you are with someone 

So long you feel related.

This year will be fun.

We’ll have lots of toys. 

Now that we have, 

Five girls and boys. 

There will be lots of 

Pink and a little blue.

We’ll hold these little 

Ones close and true. 

Til’ next time we’ll 

See you again. 

Hope everyone will be 

Wearing a grin. 

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Hello from Creeper B, 

Happy New Year! We are happy to welcome in the New Year by being your child’s care giver.

It was a great 2016. We had a lot of fun and learned some neat stuff. We are glad to welcome Ms. Veronika to our wonderful Creeper B classroom. 

We met a lot of new milestones in our class. They go from just sitting up to walking during their time in creepers. We are so glad to be a small part of it all. 

It is cold outside but some days we are still able to go outside for a few minutes. Please keep that in mind when you dress your child. It is also cool on the floor so long pants as well as socks and shoes are a good thing. 

Please make sure you get here by 8:30 if you need breakfast. Also, please remember to call us if your child is going to be out of school for the day. 

We look forward to having a wonderful year in Creeper B.

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)

News from Busy Bees

It’s hard to believe that Christmas is over and a New Year is just beginning. The children are learning so much and growing up so fast. 

With weather permitting, we will still be going outside, so please make sure your child has a winter coat and a winter change of clothes. 

We have had fun with the children this year with all the things we have done. We had water play over the summer, we did fire safety and saw a fire truck, we had toddler Olympics and our own pumpkin patch. The thing our children love doing most is arts and crafts. Painting and drawing are just two of the many ways young children enjoy art. Art experiences allow children to have wonderful sensory experiences and to experiment with a variety of materials. They also help children develop thinking and physical skills. When your child covers paper with paint, they learn about cause and effect. When they poke holes in play dough, they learn how objects can be used. When they tear paper for a collage, they use eye-hand coordination. When they use paste successfully they learn to solve a problem. 

We can’t wait to see what the New Year brings and all the fun we will have in the Bee Hive!

The Rockin’ Rockets (Toddler B)

Happy New Year! We hope you and your family had a wonderful season. We are looking to have a lot of winter fun as we explore gross and fine motor skills this month. 

Just a reminder that even though it’s chilly, we still try to get some outside time each day. Please ensure that your child has an appropriate coat for these temperatures. 

Also, please remember to take your child’s daily sheet every day. This is almost always some information in the notes section. 

Please tell us what your child experiences during mealtimes at home. What does your child eat and drink? What are your child’s favorite foods? Do you have special family foods? What do you talk about? How does your child participate? This information will help us give your child a sense of continuity. It enables us to talk about family meals and serve some of the same foods. 

We appreciate your support and generosity. 

The Jungle Explorers (Explorer A)

Dear Parents, 


We enjoyed the holidays so much! We hope you enjoyed our program and party.


We are looking forward to this New Year. We will be closed January 2nd for New Years and January 16th for Martin Luther King’s birthday. 


We will learn about New Year’s, winter fun, snowmen, what animals do in winter, and artic animals. It will be brrrrry interesting!


Just a reminder – we go out most days, so please make sure your child has a winter coat and two winter changes of clothes in case of accidents. 








Thank you and Happy New Year!

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)
We hope everyone had a festive and breath-taking holiday! Thank you for all the holiday wishes and gifts! 

As we begin a new year, here are some thoughts to keep our classroom running smoothly.

· Please update your child’s clothing. They should have at least 3 full changes of clothing (including socks and underwear).

· If you are potty training, please make sure you dress your child in clothing that easily pulls up/down. 

· If you are picking up early, please let us know so we can have your child changed and ready to go for you. If they will be absent, please let us know as well. 

We will be closed on January 2nd and January 16th. 

We enjoy being a part of your child’s growth and development. 

Have a Happy New Year!

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

Happy New Year to you all! We hope everyone had a very safe and Happy Holiday. We are thankful for your support and thoughtfulness. Please accept our gratitude. 


It will take time for all of us to get back into a regular routine. We will focus this month on small group activities and will be performing assessments. We will schedule conferences upon their completion. 


Our themes/ letter for the month are: The works of Jack Ezra Keats / Vv






        Gingerbread / Ww






            Snow People / Xx






            Penguins / Yy

We would like to reserve the children’s upper cubby for artwork and the bottom for the children’s personal items and clothing. It has become a safety issue with many of the children trying to climb up to get their things. 


Please check to make sure your child has weather appropriate clothing at all times when at school. At least one change of clothes is necessary, as well as a hat and coat. Weather permitting, we will go outside for a few minutes each day. 


Please do not hesitate to let us know if you have any questions or concerns about your child. 

The Super Hero’s (Pre-B)
Happy New Year! We are excited in Pre B for the new and exciting things we have planned for 2017! We will start the year off celebrating with the theme “Happy, Healthy New Year”, followed by Penguins week, Martin Luther King Jr. week, Bears week, and Super Bowl week! We will be learning so much this year! The first week of January, we will have a party to celebrate the New Year on January 6th at 3pm. We will be closed on January 16th. The last week of the month, we will end with a party on February 3rd at 3pm. We are starting the New Year with celebrations and fun! Please join us any time to celebrate the New Year!

Parent Reminder: Please check your child’s lesson plan every week. Your child can miss out on many fun activities if the lesson plan is not seen. Please make sure your child has an extra set of winter clothes in their cubby!

Article: The importance of Parent Involvement in Early Childhood Education by Andrea Peck

www.livestrong.com
Please check out this article! We truly appreciate your involvement!
The Happy Hoppers (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


We hope that you had a wonderful holiday.


We would like to thank you for the kind and generous gifts at Christmas. We really appreciated it.


Last month we had fun learning about Colors, Senses, Holiday Symbols and Holiday Traditions.

Now that we are beginning a new year, we will concentrate on getting ready for Kindergarten! This month our themes are Polar (Arctic) Regions and Dinosaurs. These themes will be two weeks each. The letters we will cover are Hh, Pp, and Rr.


We will celebrate the 100th day in Pre-k A on January 31st. Details will be given later.


All children need to start the New Year with a new toothbrush and toothpaste. 


Please remember that we go outside as often as the weather allows therefore your child need to have a warm coat, hat and mittens/gloves to help stay warm. Please check your child’s cubby to make sure they have a change of clothing and that they are weather appropriate.


We will have a sign-up sheet for Parent / Teachers Conferences at the end of the month. The conferences will be in February.

January Birthdays:
We have one teacher that is celebrating a birthday.
Calendar of Events:

January 2nd- -------Center Closed (In observance of New Year’s Day)

January 16th-------Center Closed (Martin Luther King Jr. Birthday)

January 26th-------Class Portraits

January 31st--------100th Day in Pre-K A Celebration

Wish List:

· Flushable Wipes

· Disinfectant Wipes

· Band-Aids

We are looking forward to a GREAT month to start of the New Year!

Have a Happy 2017!!! Thanks for all that you do.

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_971250970.doc
[image: image1.png]






